Northern New South Wales News.

Good news from the North Coast of N.S.W. with all hands on deck, maybe a few seasick but still enjoying the good weather we've had all winter. The only thing lacking is rain. Not as bad as last year's drought but we do need it. Not so back on the coast where the cane season is in full swing. Cutting starts in June and goes til December. Too much rain makes the ground too wet for the machines. As the saying goes - you can't suit everyone!

I'm glad Marshall is a legend at cricket cos he wasn't much of a poker player! I had to get that in. It's a joke we've had for years. Nice to see him recognised.

Dianne and Julie Cholerton have relocated to a unit more central in Evans head and no doubt Dianne will inform you of her new address. They are well but found it difficult to fit in the stuff from a large home to a unit. 

Beryl Cullen is well and sends her regards to all. No rain at Kyogle either.

Nola Wilson from Gilgandra is still going strong but toning down her involvement in the Pony Club movement. Of course there is such a lot of travelling involved when you live in the bush.

Russ Blanch had his 83rd birthday on the 23rd and is still receiving accolades for his garden. He's had to cut down on the work. Like the rest of us the years catch up a bit. I think mine have not only caught up they've passed me!

I'm off to the podiatrist in a couple of hours so its obvious I'm still able to walk not much running though.

I've got five kookaburras and the same number of butcherbirds wake me in the mornings so I've got plenty of company. One stray currawong and a bird called a drongo. Sounds like one of our old time slang names. This blokes no fool though. For the 'birdos' look him up in your books.

Ken and Edith Jones have returned home after a few days with son Chris at the Gold Coast. Bit of a change from Barraba where Ken tells me it gets a bit cold - one reading of minus 8! You can't even joke about that. Both well.

Tom and Jean Yates did the opposite. They went to visit a son at Taralga, which is near Goulburn. Tom said it got down to minus 6 so now he knows what Jonesy feels like. Tom and Jean are off to Townsville at the end of this month so that should compensate. Both well.

Eric and Lorraine Herd are fit and well with Eric still playing a bit of golf.

Beryl Steen back to her old self after the heart job but Jack had to keep up by having one too and is now recovering. Not much good asking Jack how he is - he's always alright.

I spoke to Billy Walsh a couple of nights ago and he said he's improving. He has had a hard time and is lucky to have had Beryl's full support 24 hours a day. Our best wishes to you both.

Best wishes to all and with luck, I'll see you West Aussies in October.

Regards "Happy" Greenhalgh.

                                                     00000

